
Diary Dates

It has been a very positive start to the academic year. The majority of our pupils continue to demonstrate

dedication to their education; attending school every day, on-time and ready to learn; behaving well;

working to the best of their ability. All parents should now have received reports, providing an update on

the behaviour, attitude and progress of their child. Can parents and carers please check their e-mail and

the My Child at School App for these reports?

If parents and carers haven’t already, it is essential to download the My Child at School App so that we

can improve our school-home communication. We have now changed the on-line system for catering

payments, meaning that parents are no longer able to use Parent Pay. Parents and carers are now

required to make payments via the My Child at School App. There is further information inside this week’s

newsletter.

School closes today and we will reopen at the normal time, on Tuesday 3rd January. It is essential that

pupils are on time and return on the very first day back. Parents and carers of Year 11, please note that

GCSE mock examinations start on the 9th January and Parents Evening is on the 19th January.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support and to wish pupils an

enjoyable and well-deserved break. I look forward to seeing you all in the new year.

16th December 2022

Dear parents and carers,

We hope that you enjoy the end of term ‘bumper edition’ of the Dean Trust Ardwick

Newsletter. It contains all the highlights from the very busy end to the Winter Term,

including lots of trips, achievements and celebrations. Additionally, we have provided

parents with lots of useful information to help you overcome some of the challenges of

the winter months.

With best wishes,

Mr S. Worthington

Mr S. 

Worthington

Headteacher

Safeguarding Tip: The cost of living is

having an impact on many families. Please

visit manchester.gov.uk/helpinghands for

signposting purposes or for further

information for yourself, friends and family

Christmas Holidays 16th December

Return to School 3rd January

Year 11 Parents 

Evening

19th January

The Lion King Trip 25th January



Head of Year Messages

Year 7 – Mr Bridden We are at the end of term!

As we have reached our final week of the term, I would like to thank you all for your

continued support in ensuring your children are in school every day receiving their

education. It is meant to be cold in this final week so please encourage your children to

wrap up on the way to school.

Year 8 – Mrs Rashford Well done to those who got the role!

Congratulations to our newly appointed Year 8 Charity Leaders. There were some very

strong applications to select from and over 30 pupils applied! They will be working

alongside staff and pupils in promoting fundraising charity events at Dean Trust

Ardwick. We cannot wait to see what they do first!

Year 9 – Mr Smith Year 9 have started the Reach Out Programme!

The Reach Out Programme is now in full swing and we have over 30 pupils each week

participating. The programme aims to further develop the pupils character traits that will

help to equip them in all aspects of life. Below are some of the highlights from this

week. The mentees took part in the Dragon’s Den activity. Radiyah presented some

great ideas to her group during the preliminary brainstorming phase, but used her self-

control when the group went with another idea. Zohaib had a great economic focus

throughout the activity, and was using his good judgement to think of multiple streams

of revenue to maximise profit. This week the group also did some goal setting. Ayesha,

Radiyah and Samia set academically focussed goals, whereas Zohaib and Princess set

goals to increase their physical activity.

Year 10 – Mr Diaz Enjoy a well-earned rest, Year 10!

This week we have celebrated pupil achievements and successes during this term, it 

has been great to reminisce on what Year 10 have been involved in; from joining in 

fundraisers, taking part in extra curricular activities and events such as the DTA World 

Cup games, High School Musical school show and more. Year 10 have also been busy 

this half term completing assessments in their lessons, parents/carers will receive this 

terms’ reports momentarily electronically. We look forward to next term, with GCSE 

Mock Exams soon approaching, it is important for pupils to begin making plans on a 

revision timetable and get into the habit of spending some time at home revisiting 

learning so it remains in their long term memory. After school clubs will support your 

child’s learning, if your child is struggling with a particular subject, please ask your child 

to speak to their teacher in the first instance. For now, I wish you all a happy and joyful 

festive season and a Happy New Year, 2023. I look forward to welcoming pupils on 
Tuesday, 3rd January.

Year 11 – Mr Chetwyn Year 11 revision is underway!

Year 11 have had another fantastic week! We have had Christmas Jumper Day and

staff have loved seeing your jumpers. Thank you for all the money that was donated to

Save the Children. The revision curriculum has also been launched for Year 11. All

pupils have now received their revision booklets. Pupils are expected to have these

books in every day and out on the desk in every lesson. Please could parents and

carers remind pupils to do this as your support is always appreciated. We have had 5

lucky Year 11s win vouchers for simply using their booklets effectively in lesson. Next

week this could be you! Attendance dropped this week in Year 11 – please can we

make sure that we are getting in to school to maximise learning time in the classroom.



School Messages

Charity Leaders

Well done to everyone who applied!

Pupils at DTA have had the opportunity to apply for the role of Charity Leader. All of the

applications were brilliant and the successful candidates have now be chosen. Congratulations

to those who have been selected and well done to all of the pupils who applied. Below is the

application submitted by Year 8 pupil, Wasay. Wasay’s application is particularly thoughtful and

mature and he was successful in getting the role! We look forward to seeing what our Charity

Leaders do first!



School Messages

Science Club

Pupils made a festive tree!

On Tuesday after school, Year 7 Science Club got into the festive spirit by making a “Chemis-

tree” (chemistry tree). By using different indicators, such as acids and alkalis, along with some

food colouring, pupils were able to make the different coloured solutions to act as baubles on a

Christmas tree. The lovely display is now in the Science Prep room bringing a little festive

cheer to the room in the run up to Christmas!



School Messages

Enrichment Spotlight

We are so impressed by our pupils’ artwork!

On a Wednesday after school, Miss Aulich and Ms Beveridge run Key Stage 4 Art support

sessions. This is an opportunity for pupils to work on their coursework and benefit from the

advice of our Art teachers.



School Messages

University Academy 92 Trip

Pupils toured a university!

On Thursday, the GCSE Computer Science pupils visited University Academy 92 to explore

the pathways that are available in the digital domain. The pupils had a tour of the state of the

art facilities and spent time in the igloo, a 360° immersive space that takes a new approach to

learning. Pupils were interested in the small group sessions and flexible approach to obtaining

a degree in a local setting. The pupils will be returning back to University Academy 92 in the

new year to undertake some masterclasses that will support the learning they are carrying out

in school.

Physical Education

We still have some exciting matches coming up!

We have had another busy week over in PE with the first part of interform beginning. A huge

well done to those in Years 7, 8 and 10 who took part. Well done to Year 9 netball for their game

against Trinity High School. A great team performance on home soil. We are excited to see how

the team progress throughout the year. Unfortunately, we did have some other fixtures that were

called off but we are looking forward to our final week with the remaining interform and some

exciting fixtures coming up!



School Messages

Physical Education

We have been visited by members of the Manchester Giants! 

Here at DTA we had a very quiet start to the week. Our interform competitions continued and it 

has been fantastic to see our forms battle it out in their basketball and football competitions.  

On Thursday, some of our Year 10 and Year 11 pupils had a fantastic opportunity to take part

in the Basketball England Level 1 coaching course. The course was ran by Jamie Edwards,

owner of Manchester Giants. The pupils had the chance to learn a variety of leadership skills

and apply them whilst leading smaller activities amongst themselves. Jamie was very

impressed by each pupil on the course, stating that they all have great potential. This was a

very deserving opportunity for the pupils due to their ongoing commitment to extra-curricular

and leadership at DTA. A huge well done to all those involved.



School Messages

Physical Education

Well done to all of our pupils in sports teams!

The Year 9 football team welcomed Cedar Mount on Thursday night. After a strong start to the

season, the team continued their winning ways during a very cold night under the lights. A huge

5-0 win at home has put the team in a strong position ready for their next fixtures in the new

year. Mr Smith was very impressed by the dominating team performance. A huge well done to

the Year 9 pupils involved.

On Thursday night, we also had a girl’s football club. The session gave the girls the opportunity

to take part in an exciting programme that is being introduced to Dean Trust Ardwick and the

surrounding community. Manchester Young Community Champions have been given a

partnership with Adidas in which they are launching a girl’s football academy.

The opportunity offered the pupils a chance to participate in sessions ran by FA qualified

coaches and the chance to seize further opportunities in the future, such as FA coaching

badges. All of the sessions will be led at Dean Trust Ardwick in the sports hall. There will be

one more session before the Christmas period on Wednesday 21st December, 4:30 till 5:30pm.

They will then resume in January. The sessions are free of charge and it would be excellent to

build up on the fantastic start we had this week. If you are interested in joining, please see Miss

Pemberton.



School Messages

Rights Respecting School Award Exhibition

We are so proud of the pupils who attended!

On Tuesday morning, four pupils attended Manchester’s first Rights Respecting School Award

Exhibition organised by UNICEF and Manchester City Council. We were among six schools

who were exhibiting, whilst other schools attended to observe and engage in the stalls. Our

pupils created a ‘Hot Topic’ box, with statements to generate conversations about children’s

rights and how schools should go about protecting them. They also conducted a quiz, met

members of Manchester City Council, spoke to staff and pupils from other schools and

promoted the DTA mission for true inclusivity in an articulate and mature manner. We were the

only high school exhibiting; our pupils proved exactly why we are a Silver Award RRSA school,

with the Gold Award within our reach.

Throughout the year, we will be involved in more RRSA events and hope to connect with more

schools to promote the importance of living out the Convention of the Rights of the Child.



School Messages

Pupil Achievement

Well done, Ikrah!

Well done to Year 7 pupil, Ikrah, who has achieved multiple awards for her Taekwondo skills!

Ikrah won the Outta Skool 2022 Fighter of the Year trophy. She was also awarded her 1st Dan

which is the first level of the black belt stage. Finally, Ikrah was given a medal due to her role in

the 2022 National Championship Team. We are so proud of Ikrah and all of her hard work

outside of school. It is a privilege to have Ikrah as part of our DTA community and we wish her

all the best in her future Taekwondo endeavours!



School Messages

Parental Coffee Morning

Thank you to everyone who came!

Last Friday morning we hosted our first Coffee Morning of this academic year! It was a great

success and it was a pleasure to see lots of new faces and lots of familiar faces. Mr

Worthington spoke about all of the great opportunities at our school, particularly highlighting

one of our pupils, Xaio, who is a great role model for following your passion and embedding

that within school life. Those in attendance also heard from Mr Fuller who spoke about the

support and resources we have put together for Key Stage 4. Parents were given a copy of the

Year 11 Guide to Effective Revision And Mr Fuller went into to detail about how best to use the

website and the booklet to ensure success. Finally, Ms Wilde, our Designated Safeguarding

Lead, spoke to parents about Early Help and the way in which we prioritise and ensure pupils’

wellbeing in school.



School Messages

Winter Showcase

Well done to our talented cast!

On Wednesday afternoon, staff were able to watch the dress rehearsal of our DTA Winter

Showcase. We were treated to singing, Rock Band, Samba, a comedy sketch, dancing and

monologues! This was a great opportunity to celebrate our talented pupils and it was an evening

enjoyed by all. The cast performed to parents later in the evening. Thank you to everyone who

came to watch and support our pupils. We look forward to seeing more performances from our

amazing pupils next year!



School Messages

Parental Notice: Parking

Parents and Carers must not park on the double yellow lines on Daisy Mill Road under any

circumstances. Parking on the double yellow lines is dangerous and can cause a serious risk to

pupils at Dean Trust Ardwick, St Luke's and to other road users. Please arrange a convenient

location to collect your child away from Daisy Mill Road to help keep our pupils safe.

Parental Notice: My Child At School App

Please ensure that you download our new communication app, My Child at School. The app will

allow you to stay up to date with how your child is doing at school and ensure you receive all

school communication, including school reports. If you require support downloading the app,

please speak to reception or look out for our next drop in session.



North Manchester Food Projects
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